MEETING MINUTES

COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

April 5, 2010, 4:30 p.m.

Town of Wareham Town Hall, Conference Room B

CEDA Board Members Present:  Jean Connaughton, Chair, Sandra Besse, Jo Jeffries, David Smith

Economic Advisory Board Present:  Alan Slavin

Non-Members Present:  Chris Reilly, CEDA Director, Jacqui Hickey, Bill Madden, GAF Engineering

Jean Connaughton, chair Opened meeting.  

Bill Madden, GAF Presestation on the light poles on Main Street for the Downtown Design Program.  Light fixtures, the Town will own and maintain light fixtures after work is complete.  We need to decide the height of the poles (existing poles are 25 feet) keeping mind the height of the existing buildings, the space apart of the buildings and the material used for the poles.  The height of the poles are 15-18 feet.  Visually there is no difference between a composite pole (graphite/fiberglass) or aluminum pole with a good finish.  We want easy maintenance.  Base will be 4 or more feet in the ground.  Any material used must meet performance standards.  The lowest bidder is someone who wants to do composite, as long as it meets standards.  We need no decision today but keep information in mind.  We are still working out all the details.  Vandalisim, are the globes shatterproof?  No they are not.  Any security cameras, not that GAF is aware of.  The banners that are on Main Street now will not work with the new poles.  We need to recognize that they (CEC) put a lot of time and energy getting the banners we need to make something work.      

